南京市职业学校 2021 级对口单招第一次调研性统测

英语 试卷

本试卷分三部分,第一部分语言知识运用,满分 40 分;第二部分阅读理解,满分 40 分;第三部分书面表达,满分 20 分,共计 100 分。考试时间 120 分钟。

第	一部分:语言知识	运用(共40小题;	每题1分,满分40分)
第	一节 在本节中,	你将读到 10 个句	子,从题中所给的 A、E	B、C、D 四个选项中,选出
	可以填入空	白处的最佳选项,是	并将答题卡上对应选项。	的方框涂满、涂黑。
1.			nternational Cooperation	
		was held in Beijing o	-	v
	A. The;a	B. A;the	C. The;the	D. A;a
2.	It is reported that a	large number of ath	letes in our country	got gold medal and the
	number of the gold	medaladd	ed up to 201 in Asian Ga	mes.
		B. has;have		D. has;has
3.	Nowadays, schools	pay more attention t	o Labor Education. Stude	ents are enough to
	look after the plants	and wait for their gr	owth.	
	A. humorous	B. modest	C. patient	D. generous
4.	Did you buy the	book <i>A Brief History</i>	of Time by Stephen Will	iam Hawking?
	Yes, I it s	ince I entered the col	lege. This is a best-seller	;
	A. have bought	B. had	C. bought	D. have had
5.	Many college prof	essors who are awa	re ChatGPT are	worried about its influence
	cheating.			
	A. at;in	B. of;on	C. in;on	D. of;at
6.	If the electric light	invented at tl	nat time, people i	in darkness during night.
	A. were not; coul	ld have lived	B. were not; could li	ve
	C. had not been;	could live	D. had not been; cou	ld have lived
7.	Three astronauts in	China's Shenzhou X	VII spacecraft, to	ook off on October26,2023,
	carried out different	kinds of experiment	S.	
	A. whose	B. who	C. which	D. that
8.	Exciting activities b	pefore bedtime make	it difficult for us to	and fall asleep.
	A. come down	B. sit down	C. calm down	D. break down
9.	He devoted his lifet	ime it possib	ole for women be	tter education.
			B. to making;to receive	
C. to make; to receiving		iving	D. to making;receive	
10	. It was not until I c	ame here I real	ized this place was famou	us for not only its beauty but
	also its weather.			
	A. where	B. that	C. who	D. before
		《英语》试卷	第1页(共10页)	

第二节 在本节中, 你将读到 15 个短对	话或句子,从题后所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项
中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选	上项,并将答题卡上对应选项的方框涂满、涂黑。
11 One cannot achieve anything by s	
That's why John failed to	
A. Don't mention it	B. I'd like to
C. It doesn't matter	D. I can't agree more
12 Do you know how to write biang	_
Um,, it's too difficult.	
A. a piece of cake	B. you lost me
C. it's up to you	D. got it
13 I guess you want to go to the ci	-
	nking.
A. It's up to you	B. You are welcome
C. You never know	D. You read my mind
14 I hope you won't mind a little p	iece of friendly advice.
A true friend is the one w	ho tells you the truth about yourself.
A. Never mind	B. With pleasure
C. Not at all	D. You're welcome
15 Hurry up, or we will miss the do	olphin show in the Ocean Park.
We still have 15minutes l	pefore the show begins.
A. Take your time	B. Good luck
C. Take care	D. I guess so
16Why don't you trust me? Not even	rything you heard is true.
Maybe not. But	
A. when in Rome, do as the Romans	s do
B. there is no smoke without fire	
C. the grass is always greener on the	e other side
D. actions speak louder than words	
17 No photos here, please. We must learn	n to keep secrets for the safety of our motherland.
I forgot what teachers had tol	d us.
A. No way! B. Why not?	C. Sorry, I won't. D. That's all right.
W: The hours are 9 to 12, Monday to Frid	day.
M: Are there paid vacation days?	
18. What are the speakers talking about?	
A. A job. B. A vacation plan.	C. An order. D. A subject.

W: I don't understand how you got a ticket. I always thought you were a careful driver.

M: I usually am, but I thought I could make it before the light turned.

19. Why did the man get a ticket?

A. He sped. B. He parked at the wrong place.

C. He ran a red light. D. He knocked down someone.

W: Good morning! What can I do for you, sir?

M: I'd like to have this phone refunded. I just bought it, but it always has a blank screen.

W: Would you please show me your receipt?

M: OK. Here you are.

20. What is the man doing?

A. Making a complaint.

B. Dealing with customer's complaint.

C. Discussing business with the customer. D. Expressing thanks.

Our smart restaurant has 10 robot waiters and 2 robot chefs. The robot waiters can show warm welcoming expressions and pass dishes, while the robot chef can cook the dishes.

21. What can the robot waiters do in our smart restaurant?

A. Cook and pass dishes.

B. Welcome tl

B. Welcome the customers and pass dishes.

C. Communicate with the customers. D. Prepare the dishes.

Amy: You can just drop me here.

Tom: But we are two blocks away from the office.

Amy: It's fine. I had a big lunch, and feel like a bit of walk.

22. What does Amy want to do?

A. Have lunch.B. Take a walk.C. Call her office.D. Drive a car.

W:Would you please sit down? You are always walking up and down.

M:Sorry. My interview will start in ten minutes. I've got butterflies in my stomach.

23. What does man mean according to the conversation?

- A. He has a stomach ache.
- B. He will have an interview.
- C. He feels nervous.
- D. He likes walking up and down.

《英语》试卷 第 3 页 (共 10 页)

organization and computer skills					
24. Where can you find the above sentence?					
A. In a Lost & Found.	B. In a customer complaint.				
C. In a job advertisement.	D. In an invitation letter.				
On April 28, The Daily Mile had its 10 th birthday. It's a global movement d to get children exercising every day. To mark the event, more then 320,000 stude 1,340 schools around the world completed a mile. One kid said, "Running a mile day with my friends builds up my fitness."					
25. To celebrate The Daily Mile's 10^{th} birthday,	·				
A. a global competition was held	B. 320,000students got together				
C. many kids ran a mile that day	D. 1,340 schools stopped lessons				
	方框中所给的 A、B、C、D、E 五个选项中选 将答题卡上对应选项的方框涂满、涂黑。				
A. Can you give me more examples about rec	A. Can you give me more examples about recyclable waste?				
B. we can help reduce waste and protect the environment.					
C. But I don't know how to do that.					
D. What are they for?					
E. After being recycled, the waste can be made into other materials.					
Smith: I saw some new dustbins in our neighbor Clerk: For garbage sorting. Smith:27 Clerk: Don't worry, Mr Smith. Here's a handbor for cell phones.	pok about it. There are also garbage sorting apps				
Smith: That's great. 28					
Clerk: Yes. Please look at the checklist. Paper, cans and bottles can be recycled. Paint, bulls and					
batteries cannot because they are poisonous.					
Smith: Good. That explains everything. I want to know what will happen to the waste.					
Clerk:29					
Smith: Hmmm, why should we do this? It takes more effort.					
Clerk: In this way,30					
Smith: I see. This is a good project. Everyone sh	Smith: I see. This is a good project. Everyone should join this.				

...We are looking for an individual who can multitask and has excellent

第四节 在本节中, 你将读到一篇短文, 从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项, 并将答题卡上对应选项的方框涂满、涂黑。

It was a fine afternoon. As I was riding a bike home from my office as usual, I noticed a person cycling in front of me, about 300 meters away. I wanted to let him know he rode a little 31 than me so I decided to try to catch up with him. It was about one kilometre to go on the road 32 I had to turn the corner, so I started cycling faster and faster.

Every block, I was gaining on him just a little bit. In a few minutes, I was only about 100 meters behind him. I got so _____33___ that I really picked up speed, trying my best to push myself. Maybe you have ____34__ I was cycling in an Olympic Games.

Finally, I made it. I passed him by and felt pretty good at that moment. I beat him, of course, but he didn't even know we were ____35___. He was still cycling slowly along the street.

And after riding past him, I was aware that I had missed my turn as a result of being so focused on competing with him. I had gone almost six blocks further and had to _____36 and go all the way back.

Isn't that what happens in life when we pay too much attention to 37 ourselves with co-workers, neighbours, friends or even strangers, trying to pass them and prove that we are more successful? We spend our time and energy running after them and at least we miss out on our own 38 . What's even funnier is that we just put on a one-man show, for the people we see as our opponents(对手) may know 39 about it.

The problem of such unhealthy competition is that it's a never-ending cycle. There will always be somebody ahead of you in one way or another. So, don't _____40____ yourself in the event of endless comparison. Take what life has given you. Stay focused and live a free life. There's no competition in destiny(命运). Run your own race and wish others well!

31.A. older	B.lighter	C.slower	D.taller
32.A. before	B.after	C.when	D.since
33.A. worried	B.excited	C.tired	D.relaxed
34.A. discovered	B.imagined	C.suggested	D.remembered
35.A. moving	B.training	C.racing	D.searching
36.A. look out	B.give up	C.hold on	D.turn around
37.A. agreeing	B.dealing	C.comparing	D.meeting
38.A. chances	B.courses	C.directions	D.discoveries
39.A. everything	B.something	C.anything	D.nothing
40.A. lose	B.teach	C.remind	D.hide

第二部分: 阅读理解(共 22 小题; 第 41~58 题每题 2 分, 第 59~62 题每题 1 分, 满分40 分)

第五节 在本节中, 你将读到三则阅读材料, 从题后所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选 出最佳答案, 并将答题卡上对应选项的方框涂满、涂黑。

《英语》试卷 第 5 页 (共 10 页)

Spring is the season when plants start to grow freely from the ground. In China, wild spring greens are traditionally thought of as a healthy food. They are still common in many dishes today.

Chinese Toon shoots 香椿芽

Toon shoots are usually the best just before guyu, the sixth of 24 solar terms(节气). Guyu means that spring is about to end. This is when the leaves are very tender(嫩的). It is often cooked with eggs to balance the sometimes strong taste of the leaves. It can also be prepared with tofu.

India aster 马兰头

The meaning of India aster is to make a horse turn its head. It is said that its tender taste could make a horse stop moving on. Perhaps because of the name, the green has become a goodbye gift, cooked when one wants to wish a friend a safe journey, according to the website The World of Chinese. The vegetable is usually boiled in water, cut and mixed with tofu and sesame oil.

Shepherd's purse 荠菜

Shepherd's purse is a green herb(草本植物) with an unusual smell. It grows early in spring and can be eaten both cooked and uncooked. It tastes a little bit bitter and sweet and can be used in dumplings and wonton or cooked in soup. In traditional Chinese medicine, it is used to improve eyesight, deal with high blood pressure and stop bleeding.

Luhao 芦蒿

Taken as a symbol of spring, *luhao* was thought highly of by a famous Chinese poet. He said: "When the land is green and *luhao* is everywhere, spring has truly arrived."

Before or during *guyu*, *luhao* is very tender and is usually cooked with meat. It tastes light and can be simply cooked with ginger, spring onions and a little chilli.

Tips for eating wild vegetables

- * Do not eat wild vegetables you don't know.
- * Do not eat polluted wild vegetables.
- * Do not eat wild vegetables which have been kept for a long time. Eat them fresh after picking them.
- * Do not take wild vegetables as a main course.
- 41. Why do people cook Toon shoots with eggs according to the passage?
 - A. To make it look more colorful.
- B. To make it taste sweet.
- C. To balance the strong taste.
- D. To make it healthy to people.
- 42. What do Toon shoots and Indian aster have in common according to the passage?
 - A. Both of them can be mixed with tofu.
 - B. Both of them are very tender after guyu.
 - C. Both of them are green herbs with usual tastes.
 - D. Both of them can deal with high blood pressure.

《英语》试卷 第 6 页 (共 10 页)

- 43. Which of the following dishes might improve people's eyesight?
 - A. Toon shoots.

B. Shepherd's purse.

B. Indian aster.

- D. Luhao.
- 44. According to the passage, which wild vegetables are tender during Guyu?
 - A. Toon shoots and Luhao.
- B. Shepherd's purse and Toon shoots.
- C. Indian aster and Luhao.
- D. Indian aster and Shepherd's purse.
- 45. What can we infer according to the tips in the passage?
 - A. Do not eat the wild vegetables in spring.
 - B. Take the wild vegetables as a main course.
 - C. Store the wild vegetables as long as possible.
 - D. The unknown wild vegetables might be harmful.
- 46. In which section of the newspaper can you find this passage?
 - A. Technology.
- B. Fashion.
- C. Health.
- D. Education.

В

Leoh Ming Pei, one of the world's best-known architects, left over fifty designs during his long career, about half of these projects have won major awards. Pei has been awarded the highest honors from nations over the world. These amazing works stand as his gifts to the world.

The glass pyramid of Louvre Museum in Paris, France might be Pei's most famous work. Back in the 1980s, the Louvre Museum was having trouble with traffic. To solve the problem, Pei planned to dig an underground hall and place a glass pyramid on top. Many people didn't like the idea. They said it was too modern for the classical museum. However, the idea turned out to be a success. It is not only the museum's main entrance, but also a huge skylight.(天窗).

In 2006, Pei was invited to build a museum in his hometown Suzhou. He tried to include local and historical ideas in his design. He built small halls with traditional white walls and dark roofs, just like the classical Chinese gardens. Moreover, the lines and windows in the roof bring something modern to the museum.

The famous Lion Grove Garden in Suzhou used to be owned by Pei's family. Pei spent some summers there as a child. Maybe that was when Pei developed his interest in architecture. Pei spent most of his adult years in the US, first studying at universities and then working in different places. Even though he was trained in the US, the beauty of Chinese classics was well displayed in many of his designs. "I've never left China because home is a place your heart always belongs to," he once said.

Over the last century, many building trends have come and gone. But the works of Pei have not. "A lasting architecture has to have roots," Pei once told *The New York Times*. That may explain why he and his works have stood the rest of time.

47. From the passage we can know that about _____ of Leoh Ming Pei's projects have won major awards.

A. 50

B. 15

C. 35

D. 25

《英语》试卷 第 7 页 (共 10 页)

- 48. Which the following is TURE about "the glass pyramid of Louvre Museum"?
 - A. It is too modern for the classical museum.
 - B. It is more than the entrance to the museum.
 - C. It was welcomed by French people at the beginning.
 - D. It was designed to solve the traffic problem in France.
- 49. What makes Suzhou museum special?
 - A. It is in Pei's hometown.
 - B. It has modern white walls.
 - C. It's both classical and modern.
 - D. It is built in a beautiful Chinese garden.
- 50. Where may the style of Pei's works come from according to paragraph 4?
 - A. His life experiences.
- B. His designs in the US.
- C. His interest in architecture.
- D. His educational background.
- 51. What is the main purpose of the passage?
 - A. To compare different cultures.
 - B. To show a special building trend.
 - C. To introduce a great architect.
 - D. To recommend two famous museum.

 \mathbf{C}

Ancient art doesn't have to be boring. Technology in the 21st century can help to bring it to life by combining the best of the old and the new.

Along the River During the Qingming Festival

Walking into the China Pavilion at Expo 2010 in Shanghai, people were amazed by seeing a huge digital painting. Scientist digitized(数码化) the famous painting *Along the River During the Qingming Festival* by Chinese artist Zhang Zeduan.

The original painting shows life during the Northern Song period and it includes many details of ancient Chinese customs, lifestyles and technology.

______ Farmers work in the fields, sailors move around their boats and people eat and do business in restaurants. Parts of the background are also animated(做成动画). You can see the wind blowing through the trees and across the water. These animations perfectly combine modern technology and ancient art.

<u>Digital technology allows today's artists to express their ideas in ways that ancient artists would not believe possible.</u> Techniques such as animation and 3D digital projection(投影) make art come alive.

Dunhuang Cave Paintings

Dunhuang Caves, which are protected ancient treasures in the Gobi desert in Northwest China, are filled with paintings and sculptures with lasting value. This artwork was created over a period of around 1,000 years.

The good news is for art lovers who cannot travel and for the caves. Scientists have created a 360-degree, 3D digital projection of the caves, which makes the artwork come alive. There is also a function that lets viewers zoom in and enjoy the paintings and sculptures in greater detail.

Digitizing ancient art allows us to explore the ancient practices. It also makes the whole world understand the art while protecting the original artworks for the future.

52.	From the passage, we can know that				
	A. both of the two artworks use 3D digital projection				
	B. ancient art allows people to explore the modern technology				
	C. People can't go to Dunhuang to enjoy paintings and sculptures now				
	D. The digital painting, Along the River During the Qingming Festival was created by				
	Zhang Zeduan				
53.	Which sentence may be the best to fill in the "" in the fourth paragraph?				
	A. In the digital painting, a lot of these details are animated.				
	B. In the digital painting, a lot of these scenes are well known.				
	C. In the digital painting, more details of the art can be enjoyed.				
	D. In the digital painting, many different styles of art can be seen.				
54.	The underlined phrase "zoom in" means in Chinese.				
	A. 使(镜头)抬高 B. 使(镜头)拉近 C. 使(镜头)俯视 D. 使(镜头)远				
55	From the passage, we can infer that				
	A. studying ancient art as much as possible is very necessary				
	B. good art must combine modern technology and ancient art				
	C. protecting the ancient artworks is more important than developing technology				
	D more valuable ancient artworks will be protected better with technology in the future				

B. Protecting Modern Technology

D. Understanding Modern Technology

56. Which of the following can be the best title for the passage?

A. Enjoy Ancient Art

C. Digitizing Ancient Art

第六节 在本节中, 你将读到分别来自阅读理解 B 篇和 C 篇中有划线的句子, 请根据上下文把它们翻译成中文, 并将答案写在答题卡上对应处。

- 57. Even though he was trained in the US, the beauty of Chinese classics was well displayed in many of his designs.
- 58. Digital technology allows today's artists to express their ideas in ways that ancient artists would not believe possible.

第七节 在本节中, 你将读到一篇短文。根据所读内容在短文后表格中的空格处填入一个恰当的词,并将答案写在答题纸上对应处。每空一词。

To support the employment of disabled people, *Jun Cake* in Zhengzhou has opened its 'Silent Bakery' where almost half the staff are hearing impaired(有缺陷的).

Nine out of the twenty staff members have trouble hearing, and *Jun Cake* has created a bakery that doesn't require customers to say anything---nor the staff to hear anything. "This might be the quietest one among all the bakeries," says *Jun*, the boss of *Jun Cake*.

The newly opened 'Silent Bakery' has a special ordering system where all food and drinks are numbered, letting customers easily write down their numbers and allowing them to place orders without having to say a word.

Chen Li, a staff member, shares her thoughts about the idea. "We cannot hear you but would like to share a tasty cake with you," says Li. "I believe more people like me could find a career they dream about in the future," she continues.

Like Chen Li, Zhu Jieying, has been working at *Jun Cake* for about seven years, making him its first hearing-impaired baker. He has hopes that *Jun Cake* could offer more opportunities to those who are disabled, and encourage them to prove themselves and to explore more possibilities in life.

Title: Jun Cake 'Silent Bakery'

	<u>-</u>
	* The first 'Silent Bakery' was opened in Zhengzhou.
Dagie information	* Almost half its staff have hearing59
Basic information	* Its customers place their orders without having to say anything by writing
	down their 60 .
	*Chen Li: More hearing-impaired people like me could find their61
Staff members'	career in the future.
thoughts	* Zhu Jieying: <i>Jun Cake</i> could disabled people with more
	opportunities.

第三部分 书面表达 (满分 20 分)

作为职业学校学生,平时除了忙于学习,也应安排好课余生活。请你根据以下提示,以"How to Make Our Spare Time More Colorful?" 为题, 用英语写一篇短文。

- 1. 学校活动: (提示: 锻炼健体,参加社团,训练技能...)
- 2. 家庭活动: (提示: 做家务, 与父母交流...)
- 3. 社会实践活动: (提示:参加志愿服务,做兼职工作...)

注意:

- 1. 词数为100左右, 鼓励紧扣主题适当发挥: 2. 书写1分:
- 3. 有效地使用连词、过渡衔接自然,注意文章连贯性,2分。

How to Make Our Spare Time More Colorful?